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Waikato Biodiversity Forum Newsletter February 2007 Number 14
Kia Ora/Greetings to all Forum Members 


Summer is certainly here today as the air is filled with cicada sounds and there isn’t a cloud in the sky.  Hope you are all having an enjoyable summer and you have been able to have some rest and recreation to recharge your batteries over the holiday period. 
BioBlitz 2006 Hamilton

BioBlitz was a great success. A team of over 30 scientists from The University of Waikato, NIWA, Landcare Research, AgResearch, WINTEC, Department of Conservation and Environment Waikato spent 24 hours searching along the riverbank and in the Waikato River and surrounding streams near the Waikato Art Museum for species.   The scientists focused on searching for lichen and mosses, trees and plants, fungi, bats, birds, beetle and weta, moths, butterflies, spiders, flies, wasps, bees, worms, fresh water insects, freshwater algae, aquatic plants, fish and zooplankton.  A total of 948 species were discovered.  One of the most interesting finds was the discovery of New Zealand’s largest native fish, a giant kokopu, in one of the streams.  This species is uncommon especially in urban areas.  A rare moth was also found and has been taken back to Landcare Research in Auckland for further examination. Arachnologists were surprised to find such a good diversity of spiders given the modified habitat along the riverbank.  At least two, strikingly coloured yellow spiders collected over the weekend are destined for a comfortable life in captivity in order to be raised to maturity for proper identification.  A full Species Report is available http://www.waikatobiodiversity.org.nz/bioblitz/
Restoring Waikato’s Indigenous Biodiversity: Ecological Priorities and Opportunities

This document is published and available on the Forum’s website. http://www.waikatobiodiversity.org.nz/biodiversity_information/
If you would like a hard copy please phone 0800 BIODIV (246348) We are planning to present the information in the document to District Councils and community around the region over the coming year.  
Conserv-Vision Conference 4 -7 July at the University of Waikato 

The goals of the conference are to bring together practitioners, scientists, policy-makers and conservation advocates from New Zealand and elsewhere to: consider future challenges for conservation agencies and how existing models might be strengthened or adapted to meet them;  review and evaluate the achievements of the past 20 years of conservation management in New Zealand; and assess the way in which conservation agencies might best achieve their goals for conservation outcomes in 2050 and beyond.  The Waikato Biodiversity Forum plans to be involved in organizing a field trip to view the work of community groups in a few areas of the region so you may be asked if you want to be involved. . See http://www.waikato.ac.nz/wfass/Conserv-Vision/ for details.
Banned Plants
I have a spreadsheet of all the plants that are banned from sale across the Region.  Contact me on 0800 BIODIV
Biodiversity Advice Waikato Report.



Indigenous biodiversity continues to strengthen in the Waikato with the re-introduction of New Zealand Falcon into the central Waikato.  Three fledgling falcon (karearea) aged five weeks, were bought to Kakepuku Mountain from Staglands Wildlands Park, in Wellington.  

Kakepuku Mountain Conservation Society (KMCS) has been responsible for the transfer of these captive bred birds.  Various organizations such as Wingspan at Rotorua and Otorohanga Kiwi House have pairs of adult birds.  When captive birds have bred in the past they have been unable to be returned to the wild.  

Debbie Stewart from Wingspan travelled to the United States and learnt how Peregrine Falcons were ‘hacked’ back into the wild.  She has practiced this technique with great success with the endemic New Zealand Falcon.  Now KMCS committee members, are the third group in this country to carry out this technique.  Jan and Laurie Hoverd have a permit approved by Department of Conservation to supervise the release of the fledglings.

The birds, two females and a male will spend about two weeks continuing to grow their flight feathers and develop until they are ready to fly.  The site will become imprinted on their mind and for a few weeks they will return to the hack box and receive supplementary food as they learn to control their speed and successfully hunt their own prey.

All three birds have a different colour band on their leg. The weights of the two sexes vary. The female weighs 500gms and the male is 300gms.  The male is capable of faster flight as his smaller size allows him to manoeuvre better.  A juvenile female released from Kakepuku last year has a colour band on her left leg.  If any of these birds are sighted please contact Jan Hoverd. 

Key Contact

Jan Hoverd is employed as the Key Contact for Biodiversity Advice Waikato and offers support and information about planting of native trees and shrubs, identification of species, animal and plant pest management, funding options and other information relating to New Zealand and its biodiversity.

Contact Biodiversity Advice Waikato

Ph 0800 BIODIV (246 348) Home 07 871 8071

Service operates Monday to Friday, and has an after hours phone.
Email: biodiv@bioforum.org.nz
Community Group Updates

Papa Aroha Environment Group (PEG)

PEG continues to be active on land north of Coromandel township. The group has 24 traps 200m apart in the area. They have a monthly roster of people to maintain the trap lines. During the last 11 months they have re-set the traps 13 times and caught 27 rats, 19 stoats, 2 weasels, 2 hedgehogs, 1 rabbit and 2 cats.  They also maintain 23 bait stations and these are always completely empty when revisited.  There are another 22 bait stations around the coastline which are maintained by a private landowner. Last year Baggins arrived in the Papa Aroha area in which PEG operates.  This female kiwi had walked from the top of the Coromandel.  She had a transmitter attached to her so DOC staff were able to trace her whereabouts.  She is still in the area and was located last month and a new transmitter attached to her as these transmitters only last 12 months.  Last year a pig hunter found a kiwi caught in a leg trap in the area. This 9 month old male kiwi was taken to Auckland zoo. He lost a toe but has recovered well and been released along the PEG trap line with a transmitter.  Around 60 locals turned up to see him released which was a good opportunity to highlight the work of saving kiwis in the area.   Recently this kiwi was traced and weighed to see if he was eating well.  He had gained 100grams so the transmitter has been removed.  These are snippets of good news from PEG.
Tongariro Natural History Society - Waimarino Wetland Restoration 

This group aims to restore a representative example of the variety of wetland types and associated species that occurs within the South Taupo Wetland. Two threatened plant species the dwarf mistletoe and the swamp buttercup have been found in this area.  At present this wetland area is extremely difficult to access by the general public as it is surrounded by private property.   The species of fauna in the wetlands include Australasian bittern, fernbird, spotted crake and banded rail. 

Key activities:

· Willow control through aerial spraying and hand control

· Monitoring of the bird life

· Some replanting including kahikatea

WWF Toolkit
There is a toolkit on the WWF website that has been designed to help people monitor their projects. It has been developed by WWF New Zealand to support recipients of the Habitat Protection Fund. These guidelines can be used by any groups involved in habitat protection and biodiversity enhancement projects. http://www.wwf.org.nz/HPF/toolkit.cfm. It might be useful.
Forum and Biodiversity Advice Waikato Website 

Check out the website www.waikatobiodiversity.org.nz. I welcome any feedback on the site to make improvements.  The newsletters are all placed on the website for easy access although I will still be sending them to you by email and post. 
